Meeting number 853 of the Farmington Senior Citizens was called to order at 12:07 PM on Monday, October 4, 2021, by Vice President, Ruth Weidenborner. 12 members were present. Ruth asked us to discuss whether we wanted to have our Christmas Party on December 6 or December 20 and how/where we wanted to celebrate. We enjoyed our sandwich and dessert lunch.

After lunch, Vice President Ruth Weidenborner resumed the regular meeting at 12:52 PM.

Secretary's Report: The minutes from the September 20<sup>th</sup> meeting were read and approved.

Treasurer's Report: The balance in the Treasury is \$291.00.

There were no new anniversaries.

There were no birthdays.

Sunshine Report: No update

## **Entertainment:**

- Ruth has scheduled a speaker, Ron Goodman from the Bristol Hills Historical Society for our November 1<sup>st</sup> meeting. He will give a talk on the Cowboy Cattle Drive of Ontario County.
- Kathy Wagner contacted the Victor Junior High Principal's Office about the annual Seniors Breakfast. No decision about holding the event has been made. The school will contact her once a decision has been made.
- Members should bring a dish to pass to the next meeting. Members should also bring something they no longer want to use as a prize for Bingo. Winners of the Bingo games can choose from these items or a small cash prize.

Old Business: None

## New Business:

- Muriel Nado brought magazines for members to take.
- Members decided to have our Christmas Party at the December 6<sup>th</sup> meeting or during that week. Rays and Nolans were suggested as possible locations. Karen Stratton will check with Rays, and Betty Powell will check with Nolan's. Members can check out any other venues and bring the suggestion to the next meeting. We will decide to hold the Christmas Party then.

Town of Farmington Update by Gary Weidenborner: None

Kathy Wagner and Jerry Annesi entertained us with jokes.

Vice President Ruth Weidenborner closed the meeting about 1:17 PM.

There is dominoes after the meeting.

Respectfully Submitted, Kathy Wagner, Secretary